RYLA MEETING

JANUARY 23, 1987 - Saturday

LOCATION: ROCKY MOUNTAIN BANK

211 CANYON

FORT COLLINS, COLORADO

TIME: 10:00 a.m.

Minutes of December 12, 1987 RYLA Meeting

The meeting was called to order by chairman Murphy Widdowfield. Those present were: Jim Poppe, Warren Holmes, David Bevans, Marc Lemieux, Clark Lupton, Phil Kendall, Charlie Peterson, Murphy Widdowfield and Sue Mendenhall.

Murph explained RYLA and gave a brief description of last years camp to the new members. The joint District 1987 camp had 49 clubs participating with 105 young adults attending, 63 boys and 42 girls. District 545 sent 53 and 544 sent 52 young adults. Murphy read some of the many letters he had received from the campers and counselors. Polio Plus and RYLA were discussed. Polio Plus is above and beyond basic Rotary activities and will not pose a threat to RYLA.

Promotion and publicity, similar or different, were discussed. The main focus needs to be a one-on-one interaction.

The 1988 budget was discussed. District 545 gave RYLA \$2,000 seed money to begin. After all expenses RYLA cleared \$5,127.63. The cost will be kept at \$250.00 per camper with a minimum of 100 campers for 1988. Thus RYLA will remain a self-subtaining committee and have 10 scholarships to offer.

The housing situation was discussed and the committee realizes that with campers in three dorms we face some unique problems.

Murphy will put together a draft of the camp schedule by next meeting. No major changes in camp operations were suggested.

Murphy urged committee members to give speaker suggestions to Jim Poppe and that we utilize Ken White, a PDG from 565 in the Estes Park clu

Several of the clubs have already committed campers for 1988 and have sent in their deposits.

Committee appointments were made and are:

Co-Chairman Marc Lemieux

Treasurer Warren Holm, Dick Neet

Secretary Sue Mendenhall Camp Director Murphy Widdowfield

544 Promotion Stan Haas 545 Promotion Phil Kendell Registry David Bevans Housing Marc Lemieux Program Jim Poppe

Activites Clark Lupton and Kevin Farrell

Counselor

Jr. Counselor Sue Mendenhall

Next meeting will be January 23rd in Ft. Collins. The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,